
A message from Village President Roman Plaszczak:  
 
  
 
As you may know, the Briggs Mill Dam at the south end of Maple Lake breached 
on Sunday morning, October 15, 2017. This was due to the heavy rainfall that 
has been reported to exceed eight inches.  
 
  
 
The Briggs pond dam is over 100 years old and controls the water flow of the 
south branch of the Paw Paw River as it comes into the lake. The dam on the 
north end of the lake controls the outgoing flow. The river then goes on a 
winding path that eventually takes it into the Benton Harbor-St. Joe area 
where it joins with other bodies of water that flow into Lake Michigan.  
 
  
 
As soon as the break in the dam occurred, the Village took action by opening 
the flood gates wider at the dam at the north end of the lake to help 
prevent flooding along with making notifications to various agencies in 
order to protect both lives and property. This included police, fire, and 
Van Buren County emergency preparedness personnel among others. In addition, 
press releases were put out and interviews held with members of the press to 
try to notify the public of what was going on.  
 
  
 
The next day, Monday, October 16, meetings were held with two 
representatives of the Department of Environmental Quality, a representative 
of the Department of Natural Resources Fisheries Division, the Van Buren 
County Drain Commissioner, County Office of Emergency Management, 
representatives of a contractor, and a representative of the engineering 
firm that the Village uses along with Village staff to discuss and plan for 
an immediate action toward mitigating the dam breach. Work can begin on the 
dam when clearance is received from the MDEQ which is expected to happen 
post haste. In the meantime, arrangements are being made to prepare the site 
which will be the parking lot next to Briggs Pond for the construction 
equipment and materials.  
 
  
 
Even though the breach occurred, there have been no reports of damage to 
property or any injuries and there is no danger to the public safety or 
health. All precautions are being taken and it is anticipated that action 
will be promptly taken to restore things back to normal. Hopefully this 
answers questions that people may have, if there are further questions, 
please call the Village at 269-675-3148. Updates will be posted on the 
homepage of our website www.pawpaw.net <http://www.pawpaw.net>  as more 
information is available.  
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